

GAT Management NEWSLETTER

Editor - Ken Zeigler

EMPLOYMENT: Hourly - 1021

Salary - 839

December 18, 1974

QUESTIONNAIRE RESULTS: The November 29, 1974 issue of the Newsletter included a questionnaire which was necessary to determine readership response to six questions. Out of a distribution list numbering 619, 342 responses were received. Each question is repeated below.

		<u>Yes</u>	No
1.	Do you use the Newsletter's type of information as a reliable or useful source?	91%	9%
2.	Do you recommend continuation of only the GAT plantsite news on the front and back pages?	67%	32%
.3.	Do you read the "Management News - On the National Level" section?	42%	52%
4.	Do you read the "Thoughts on Management" section?	40%	54%
5.	Do you recommend that the Newsletter be published monthly instead of bi-monthly?	72%	27%
6.	Should the Newsletter be continued?	90%	10%

The difference between the percentage of combined Yes and No responses for each question and 100% indicates the lack of response to that question from returned questionnaires.

NEW SALARY EMPLOYEES include: LOREN K.
MEAD, Sr. Engineer, D-761; ROBIN C. MOSLEY,
Stenographer, D-424; NITA J. HARDIN, Clerk,
D-224; CHARLOTTE E. LITTEN, Stenographer,
D-411; JEANNE C. STEFFY, Clerk, D-224;
MADDELINE C. CAUDILL, Stenographer, D-411;
JAMES G. BOUCHER, Security Investigator,
D-110; MARTIN C. VICE, Foreman-Maintenance,
D-736; and FORREST D. NOEL, Health Physics
& Industrial Hygiene Surveyor, D-212.

EMPLOYEES who will achieve 20 years service soon include: F. J. GORMAN, D-375; H. B. CHAMBERS, D-424; R. W. SPARKS, D-552; C. S. KNAUFF, D-532; and J. F. HALL, D-734. All of these veteran employees have the same anniversary date of December 27, 1974.

ARBITRATION: On November 12, 1974, Arbitrator Peter DiLeone of Cleveland, Ohio, heard four OCAW grievances and his decisions are final and binding. A discharge case was upheld, an overtime grievance was sustained, Company control over the length of Production Process Operator-in-Training programs and the Company's corresponding wage system was verified by Mr. DiLeone, and a payment was granted an employee who was held on his job past the end of his shift.

CHIEF LOGAN COUNCIL, Boy Scouts of America, organized their 1975 operating committees at their annual meeting in November. The following from GAT were elected for the positions indicated: Advisory Board - C. D. TABOR, D-101, and J. M. MILAM, D-811. Executive Board - M. M. EARNHARDT, D-533; J. J. EYRE, D-710; N. H. HURT, D-104; H. H. THOMAS, D-523; and A. L. WILLIAMSON, D-227. Members-at-Large - G. D. ALTHOUSE, D-701; D. H. CAUGHLAN, D-761; and F. E. WOLTZ, D-530. National Council Representative - N. H. HURT, D-104.

JUST A REMINDER: All employees should have received notification of the change in procedure concerning admittance to the Plant's limited access area. Effective January 1, 1975, employees should have their photo identification cards ready for inspection as they enter their normal portal. Your cooperation and support will make this necessary change a part of your daily routine.

MERRY CHRISTMAS AND HAPPY NEW YEAR!!

WHO'S WHO IN MANAGEMENT

DAVID E. BOYD is a senior physicist in D-522, Measurements Technology, and reports to J. G. HENRY, Supervisor, Measurements Technology. He is responsible for the operation of the electron microprobe, electron microscope, and vacuum deposition equipment in the X-710 Laboratory. The primary applications of his function are in research for the Development Laboratory and

assistance on plant projects such as failure analysis. In addition, he is a member of GAT's Plant Quality Assurance Committee.

Mr. Boyd graduated from Marietta High School in 1960, and from Marietta College with a B.S. in Physics in 1964. Upon graduation from college, he became a member of the Technical Squadron and transferred to D-523 as a technical man in February 1965. He was named a staff technical man three years later, promoted to technical man, sr., in June 1973, and in July 1974, he assumed his current duties.



David, his wife, Dana, and their two children, Mark (8) and Ellen (6), live at 130 Columbia Drive in Waverly. The Boyds are members of the Norwood Methodist Church in Marietta, Ohio. He is a member of the Microbeam Analysis Society of America, Instrument Society of America, and is the editor of the latter organization's local chapter newsletter. His hobbies include bicycling and photography.

GAT NAMES AND FACES IN THE NEWS



C. D. TABOR



N. H. HURT



J. R. ARMSTRONG



F. D. HOWARD



C. R. WALKER

- <u>C. D. TABOR</u> spoke to the GAT Women's Club of Portsmouth at Harold's Restaurant on December 9. He emphasized the philanthropic, social, and cultural benefits that the organization provides.
- N. H. HURT was the main speaker of the Ross County Farm Bureau at their Guest Nite Meeting November 25 in Chillicothe. His topic was "The Portsmouth Plant -- Past, Present and Future."
- J. R. ARMSTRONG presented a science demonstration and program to 75 parents and teachers at the Jackson, Ohio PTA Meeting November 19. F. D. HOWARD and C. R. WALKER provided a science demonstration for 120 students at Massieville Elementary School on November 13.